City of Elk Horn
2027 Washington Street
Elk Horn, IA 51531

The City Council of Elk Horn met in regular session on Wednesday, January 6, 2021at 5:00 P.M. with the following members present: Mayor Jens; Councilmen Fredericksen, McCarthy, Petersen, Potts and Teegerstrom; Clint Fichter Small City Resources, Dave Sturm with Snyder & Associates, Public Works Director Andy Ring, Clerk Chelsee Jacobsen, Troy Petersen, and Adam Larsen. 

Fredericksen moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the agenda. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

Potts moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve the minutes for the December 7th, 2020 meeting.  ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

Petersen moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to approve the claims register. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried. 

Petersen moved, seconded by Potts to approve financial report. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

Dave with Snyder & Associates discussed the Water System Report. Report is near being finished for review.  

McCarthy moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the Resolution for authorizing bids for the Union/Catalpa and Salem/Washington Street improvements. Bid letting shall be published as required by law for Friday, January 29th, 2021 no later then 10AM. A Public hearing will be held Monday February 1st at 6PM. All bids will be opened and publicly read with action to be taken on said bids at the February 1st, 2021 council meeting. 

The garbage contract with Larsen Sanitation was reviewed. Shelby Co. Landfill raised their rates July 1st, 2019. The current contract with Larsen’s Sanitation does not support extra costs to be acquired by the City of Elk Horn. The council and Larsen are wanting to update the contract to match current landfill costs. Council voted 5-0 to go over the contract with Larsen’s Sanitation every June to keep it updated.  

McCarthy moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to approve that the Library CD #74451 will take out a partial withdrawal of $22,380.21 ($12,380.21 to pay the City back and $10,000 to keep in the special
library fund) to be transferred into the City of Elk Horn's checking account.

McCarthy moved, seconded by Petersen to approve July 1st, 2021 raises as followed, Andy Ring and Chelsee Jacobsen will receive a 4% increase in wages.

Potts moved, seconded by Petersen to give Clerk, Chelsee Jacobsen, a $1.00 raise on the 1-year anniversary of March 9th, 2021. 

Troy Petersen from Petersen Agency brought health insurance renewal papers for the council to review for a March 1st renewal date. The city is looking into the same plan with a 2.5% increase in rate. Council will make final decision at the next council meeting. 

A special council meeting will be held January 20th, 2021 at 5PM discuss the budget.

Next regular council meeting is set for February 1st, 2021. 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:00 PM.

_____________________                                     ________________________________
Stan Jens, Mayor                                        Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk
